Centennial United Methodist Church
Administrative Council Minutes for June 7, 2017

Present: Brooke Person– Chair; Helen Freeman– Vice-Chair; Wendy Musgrave– Pastor & Leadership Development & Nominations; Brooke Person– Education; Brandi Jackson- Missions; Jonathan Freel– Worship; Allison Freel– Pastor Parish Relations; Gaylen Heaberlin– Finance & Financial Secretary; Libby Hiatt- Lay Member Annual Conference; Judy Fiene- UMW; Dean Fiene– Membership Secretary; Don Hiatt- Member at Large; Bonnie Altes- Treasurer. 
Call to Order –The June meeting of the Administrative Council was called to order at 7:15 pm by Brooke. Pastor Wendy asked for God's sighting. The Minutes of the April meeting were approved, motion by Judy with a second by Jonathan. Bonnie reports that the balance for the church is $215,848.65. 
Old Business –None.
New Business –Thank you from Addy's family to the congregation.
Education –Bible School starting June 11-15 5:30-7:30, Superhero theme. They will be having a grill out for Father's Day- Mark will be grilling. Talking about doing a float in the Homecoming parade for Southeast Polk. Will be continuing with Sunday school during church. There will have teams of teachers for each class so that people can be more present at church. Rally day will still be at 9:15 on September 10th. Youth will be taught by Jill and Brooke. Wednesday Wendy will be teaching the class. Young people will provide the fun. 
Fellowship/Family Ministries/Evangelism –Flowers and church magnet will be taken out tomorrow to five individuals at the church to show we are thinking them. June 28th Icubs game for the congregation. People are encouraged to bring friends that are interested in the church. Sign up in the Narthex.  Looking into doing another class for the fall. Thinking about taking diapers for babies in Haiti (with the Missions committee). 
Missions –Wrapping up Heifer project. $1484.03 total at this point. They are looking at getting two of every animal. Carissa's mission trip totaled $1003. Donations for Addy $335. Watch the Shack and bring can food for a donation. Meals for the Heartland is being set up by Rita.  
Worship –Meeting on May 21st. Ushers and Greeter's scheduled through August along with Communion stewards. Working with Libby on getting Lenten and Advent guidelines so that other people can take responsibility. Exploring ideas for hanging of the greens. Discussion on candle lighters took place. Discussed that the memorial chair be on Worship. We discussed that Nominations will take this into consideration. They decided that they will work with Missy. Next meeting is July 9th. 
Memorial –No report given from Missy.
Finance –They will be planning for the 2018 budget in the next few weeks. 
Financial Secretary – A report on giving was distributed.
Trustees – No report given from Ardene. Dean wants the committee to be aware that the Oak trees on the East side of the church look like they are dying. 
Membership – 216 members. Discussion regarding a membership class for possible members. 
Nominations – Wendy would like people to start thinking about what their committees needs are for the upcoming year. They will be meeting in September to begin discussion. 
Pastor Parish Relations – Meeting on April 12th at 7:00 to go over the Another Set of Eyes Form. 
Communications – Missy is working on documenting functions that go on in the church. She is talking to people in the congregation that are knowledgeable on the topics. They talked about making a flier to go to members of the community about what we are as a church. Jim and Judy Weeks are reviewing the database. They are working getting more email addresses for members. They would like to see something in the newsletter following this meeting. 
UMW – Spiritual growth day in Newton, Iowa. Served carrying hands food pantry. Served 90 people for Michael Olgren's funeral luncheon. They gave $300 for Carissa's mission trip. June meeting held at Perkins. They voted to serve the simple supper in April of 2018. They voted to give $300 towards a Michael Olgren Scholarship. September 7th is the next meeting. Bazaar  will be Saturday November 4th. They will be looking for help for the congregation. 
UMYF – Report given in education.
Lay Leader – Jeff reports that he has still not done anything. 
Lay Member to Annual Conference – Central District Conference April 27th. Fall Charge Conference Saturday October 22nd at 2:00 at Newton First with 29 churches represented. This Saturday the Annual Charge Conference. Libby will be an equalization member. Sandra will be serving as the Lay leader. Don and Gaylen will be driving golf carts. Backpack and weekend food programs are the focus. Four offerings will be taken. 
Members at Large – Don does not have anything on Capital Growth. An exit interview was performed on the team members. 
Pastor – Wendy met with Heechon and said that we are looking to have a charge conference so that the  building committee can be established. He wants us to check off everything that is in the book of discipline. At the charge conference we will have to have names ready to nominate for a building committee. Pastor Wendy will be leaving on June 12th to go to Israel and Egypt. She will be back on June 27th. She would like to work stories from the trip into her sermons in July. 

The next meeting will be Wednesday, August 2nd at 7:00pm.

Meeting was adjourned at 8:47 pm by the Chair.

Respectfully submitted – Allison Freel
